






Provider Reimbursement Notice
SHOPP Update

OHCA PRN 2024-01	

January 24, 2024

Dear Hospital Administrators,

SHOPP Update
A new version of the CY 2024 FFS SHOPP Allocation has been posted to the OHCA website. The initial quarterly payment will be issued 1/24/2024 and represents payments for services to all SoonerCare populations. The remaining quarterly allocations will be split based on the populations staying in FFS SoonerCare and populations transitioning to SoonerSelect. For the managed care directed payments from April 2024 to June 2025, please review the separate Managed Care Allocation Report.

The transition of the majority of SoonerCare members to SoonerSelect adds complexity to CY 2024 SHOPP. OHCA continues to review the utilization and payment data that inform SHOPP allocations, to ensure accuracy and appropriateness of total payments and hospital specific allocations. Both Fee for Service and Managed Care allocations are subject to change.

If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact Provider Reimbursement by email at: ProvReimb@okhca.org 

Thank you for your continued service to Oklahoma’s SoonerCare members.
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